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Meet Your Officers:  
 
 
Trevor Hayberger, President 
thayberger@gmail.com 
 
Matt Martin, Vice-President 
Mjmartin@scs-k12.net 
 
Lisa Wilson, Secretary 
lisauofm@gmail.com 
 
John Nejedly, Treasurer  
sanduskyalumni@gmail.com 
 

Trustees: 

 
Ron Cantelli  
cabinetmaker1992@hotmail.com 

 
Roberta Collins 
collinsroberta@att.net 
 
Joe Hayberger  
amdream@bex.net  
 
Jeff Krabill    
jeffnk@bex.net 
 
Kathy Loris  
ksloris@sbcglobal.net  
 
Matt Martin 
mjmartin@scs-k12.net  
 
John Mears, Past President  
judym42@gmail.com  
 
Tom Patterson     
tp13diver@gmail.com 
 
Stephanie Schlett    
missfootball97@aol.com 
 
John Schumm  
jeschumm63@gmail.com  
 
David Volz  
davev@bex.net  
 

Treasurer’s Report – 3rd Quarter 2020 

 
Checking Account Balance $266.37 

Savings Account Balance $2,654.66 

Shirt Sales Account Balance $223.95 

All Class Reunion Account Balance $971.32 

Main Alumni Scholarship Fund at  

Erie County Community Foundation $97,201.89  

Seitz Scholarship Fund at Erie  

County Community Foundation $21,124.04 

 

Welcome New Members! 

Life Members  Year 

December 2019 Richard Twardzik 1964 

February 2020 Terri A. Bowens 1968 

July 2020 Talon R. Flohr 2011 

   

 
New Members Year 

September 2019 Joyce Lombardy 1949 

December 2020 Richard Twardzik 1964 

 Thomas Patterson, Jr. 1992 

 David Gibson 1961 

July 2020 Talon R. Flohr 2011 

   

Donations: 
 From Class 

December 2019 Scott Wilkins 1967 

February 2019 Terri A. Bowens 1968 

October 2020 Richard Stradtman 1974 

January 2021 Scott Wilkins 1968 

 

Scholarships Recipients: 

The 3rd Annual SHS Senior Scholarship Night award recipients 

for 2020:  

SHS Alumni Scholarship  – Jai'Shanti Hicks & Jude Gribben.  

Ralph B & Helen C Seitz  

Memorial Scholarship - Aaliyah Oba-Thomas.  

 

It won’t be long before the 2021 scholarship awardees are 

chosen.  If you know a deserving SHS senior, encourage him/her 

to visit the counselor’s office for a scholarship application. 
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Sandusky Primary School 
Grades 1-2 – Former Ontario Site 

Sandusky Intermediate School 
Grades 3-6 – Adjacent to SHS 

Sandusky Early Learning Academy 
Grades PK-K – Former Hancock Site – Opening 2022 
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SANDUSKY AQUATIC CENTER PROJECT - LEAD BY SHS ALUMNI 

 

The Sandusky Aquatic Center is being built through a collaborative effort of the Sandusky City 
Schools, the Sandusky Education Foundation, and donors who see this project as an 
opportunity to transform the current single pool at Sandusky High School into a larger aquatic 
center serving both students and community residents throughout Erie County. 
 
Foundation meetings sometimes feels like 
a class reunion.  Nine of the eleven 
members of the Sandusky Education 
Foundation Board of Directors are 
Sandusky High School graduates.  Jim 
Hart, Board Chair (Class of 1969), Judy 
Corso, Secretary (Class of 1965); and 
Tessa Steinemann, Treasurer (Class of 
2008) serve as officers of the Foundation.  
Sandusky City Schools CEO and 
Superintendent Dr. Eugene Sanders 
(Class of 1976), retired Superintendent Bill Pahl (Class of 1963) provide leadership to our 
discussion and deliberation, as does School Board President Martha Murray (Class of 1980).  
Rounding out our Blue Streak bench are David Amerine (Class of 1962) and Ron Cantelli (Class 
of 1978).   
 
The foundation is conducting a capital campaign to raise $7.5 million for the project.  We are at 
68% of the goal currently with Sandusky City Schools’ commitment of $2 million, and private 
donations of $3.1 million.  The foundation hopes to reach its fundraising goal within the next 18 
months, at which time construction of the new facility will begin, with the grand opening to occur 
in 2023.  
 

COMMUNITY ACCESS 
 

The Sandusky Aquatic Center is owned and operated by the Sandusky City Schools for the 

benefit of its students, faculty, and for school-sponsored programs and activities.   Sandusky 

City Schools has agreed to offer use of the facility for community accessible programming, as 

much as is practical and feasible.   Sandusky City Schools will manage all community 

programming, and strive to address the recreational, educational and health promotion needs of 

Erie County residents.   
 

“Community” is defined as the public, without restriction related to residency. “Accessibility” 

refers to inclusive programming and open swim opportunities for individuals of all ages, all 

abilities, and all income levels, at times that are convenient for participants.  

  

With community access comes community responsibility.  A fee-based structure that is 
affordable for all community members who use the pool will be developed to help offset 
additional costs associated with community-based programs.          
 

ACCESS TO A PUBLIC POOL:  BENEFITS FOR CHILDREN 

 

The #1 reason to build the new Sandusky Aquatic Center is to teach children how to swim, and 
to prevent drowning and near drowning accidents. In 2020, Ohio ranked 4th in the nation in 
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childhood drowning.  Drowning is the leading cause of accidental death among children under 
the age of four.  Youth under the age of 14 account for 25% of all deaths by drowning in the 
U.S.  Three out of four children who drown are boys. 
 
A study by the National Recreation and Parks Association notes that perhaps the greatest 
benefit of access to a public pool for children is the opportunity to learn a vital and potentially 
life-saving skill.  As a part of their physical education program, all Sandusky City Schools’ third 
graders will learn to swim.   
 
The risk of drowning for a child increases in certain circumstances.  A child with autism is 160 
times more likely to drown or experience a near drowning accident than other children.  About 
79% of children living at poverty level do not swim.  About 64% African American children and 
45% Hispanic children do not know how to swim.  The Sandusky student population is 58% 
minority which means many of our students do not swim. As close as our young residents are to 
a Great Lake, learning to swim and to stay safe in the water is essential.   
 
ACCESS TO A PUBLIC POOL:  BENEFITS FOR SENIOR CITIZENS 

 
USA Swimming reports that public pools are often widely used by older adults.  In a comparison 
of other communities like ours, about 50-60% of participants using public pools are senior 
citizens.  By 2030, 20% of US citizens will be over the age of 65.  Erie County’s population of 
individuals age 65 and older is 31% (already higher than the national average) and expected to 
increase to 35% by 2030.  Staying healthy is directly related to independent living for older 
adults.  The Sandusky Aquatic Center plans to offer programs for seniors such as lap 
swimming, water therapy and exercise, fall prevention, learn to swim, and strength training.  
 

AQUATIC CENTER ADVISORY COMMITTEE  

 

A portion of donations to the Sandusky Education Foundation will be invested in a Sandusky 

Aquatic Center Endowment Fund to support long-term major maintenance, repair and 

replacement.   An Advisory Committee to the fund will include members from Sandusky City 

Schools, Sandusky Education Foundation and the swimming community.  The Advisory 

Committee will oversee the fund and monitor community programs (schedules, activities and 

utilization data).  

 
HOW TO SUPPORT THE PROJECT  

 
SEF Board Chair Jim Hart feels “optimistic and very confident we will be successful in our 
fundraising efforts.”  To reach the goal of $7.5M requires a significant financial investment with 
participation throughout the community and across the miles to many alumni who no longer live 
in the area.  All Blue Streaks, near and far, are encouraged to please consider joining us in our 
efforts to build the Sandusky Aquatic Center, a wonderful community asset to benefit students 
and community for years to come.  With our community access policy in place, all Blue Streaks, 
near and far, are welcome to JUMP IN once the facility is complete.  To donate, please contact 
Barb Hanck by phone at 419-370-3770, by email at bhanck@sanduskyef.org or by mail at 
Sandusky Education Foundation, 135 E. Washington Row, Suite B, Sandusky, OH 44870. 
 
For continued updates, follow us on Facebook at "Jump In Sandusky." 
 

 

mailto:bhanck@sanduskyef.org
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Lifetime Achievement Awards to Blue Streak Leaders 

On March 18, 2021, Superintendent Eugene Sanders recognized four individuals for 
their lifetime commitment to making a difference in the Blue Streak community.  
Congratulations to Lifetime Achievement Awardees: Daniel Leavell (Class of 1952, 
Community Leader), Faith Denslow (former SCS Board Member), Bobby Langdon 
(Teacher, Administrator), and James Hart (Class of 1969 and former SCS Board 
Member).   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Class News 
 

Class of 1985 - The SHS Class of 1985 would like congratulate Todd 

Stephens on his movie “Swan Song”! This wonderful film was written and 

directed by Todd and filmed right here in Sandusky. His movie will make its 

long-awaited debut at South by Southwest (SXSW) virtual festival March 16-

20.  It stars Udo Kier, Jennifer Coolidge, Michael Urie, and Linda 
Evans. The film is the final installment of his trilogy, “Edge of Seventeen” 

and “Gypsy 83”.   
 

Class of 1994 – Jalen Pace, the son of Ohio State legend Orlando Pace, 

has committed to the Buckeyes as a preferred walk-on spot. 
“I’m so proud of all the work that he’s put in, because the process is a 

lot tougher than most people think,” Orlando Pace told the St. Louis 

Post-Dispatch's Benjamin Hochman.  

 

Class of 2001 – Jessica Nycole Ralph was recently selected to be 

honored at the “11th Annual Heroines of Excellence Award.  This DJ Jon 

Quick event will be held virtually on June 20, 20121. 

https://www.stltoday.com/sports/columns/benjamin-hochman/hochman-micds-jalen-pace-orlandos-son-has-chance-to-make-football-history-with-a-different/article_295433ac-9f72-58c8-b57c-36e2aafdcda9.html
https://www.stltoday.com/sports/columns/benjamin-hochman/hochman-micds-jalen-pace-orlandos-son-has-chance-to-make-football-history-with-a-different/article_295433ac-9f72-58c8-b57c-36e2aafdcda9.html
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